NYCR POLICE DEPARTMENT

September 20, 2011

TO:

Sergeant Gregg A. Anderson Officer Isaiah D. Emenheiser

FROM:

Chief Mark L. Bentzel

SUBJECT:

Chief's Commendation

On July 22, 2011, you were working patrol on the first platoon. At about 0340 hours, a burglar alarm was activated at a business on the Route 30 corridor in Jackson Township. When you arrived you found the business had already been burglarized and the suspect had fled.

About 15 minutes later a 911 caller reported a suspicious vehicle at another business on Route 30. Sergeant Anderson and you responded to the suspicious vehicle call. On arrival, a suspect wearing a yellow wig, black ski goggles, and black gloves was seen fleeing from the business. After a brief foot chase, the suspect was tackled and apprehended on Route 30.

As a result of this apprehension, the suspect confessed to two burglaries that night and another four burglaries from May 27, 2011, on the Route 30 and Route 116 corridor.

The defendant is now incarcerated and charged with six counts of burglary. The two of you worked as a team that night, used good police tactics, were able to make quick decisions and act on those decisions. Your actions put an end to a string of burglaries that I am certain would have continued.

The Board of Commissioners and this Administration recognize your actions on July 22, 2011, and are very proud and honored to present you with this Chief's Commendation. Congratulations for a job well done!